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JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2013 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

Welcome back to all families in 2013.  I hope it proves to be a healthy, happy year for your family.  It is really good to see the children back in school looking smart in their uniforms.  I would like to thank parents for continuing to maintain this standard.
Welcome to ..
· Catriona Wingrave who is now working with Mrs Williams in P1.3.  We are really pleased to welcome Catriona to Mearns Primary.  This vacancy in P1.3 was created following Mrs Jo McGregor’s move to Acting Depute Head Teacher in P6/7, after Miss McColgan’s transfer to Acting Head Teacher at Thornliebank Primary School.
· the 4 new families joining us since last term.

Congratulations

· Iona Ferguson P7.28 who was awarded Mrs Fenn’s String Player of the Month trophy.
· Owen Vinter P7.28 who has been very successful in skiing competitions abroad.  Training, attending lessons and competing in France and Austria, Owen had some great results!
Anglo Scottish Championships
1st place

BSA Superstars Race


1st place

ICI Austrian Race


1st place

We have followed the success of the Vinter brothers, Owen and older brother Zak, as they have won many awards over the last few years.  We will look out for them in the future Winter Olympics.
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Zoe Wilson P6.23 who will compete this month in the finals of the Scottish Schools Swimming Finals at the Dollan Baths, East Kilbride.  She is taking part in the 50m backstroke event. 
Well done to..
· Mrs McGoldrick who was successful at internal interview and will be Acting Principal Teacher due to Mrs McGregor’s move to Acting Depute Head Teacher.
· nursery children and staff who ‘showed their spots’ for the BBC Children in Need Appeal and raised a fantastic amount of £225.25.
· all members of the school community who contributed to the Cash for Kids appeal.  We received a certificate from the Radio Clyde Cash for Kids Team thanking Mearns Primary for the £438.71 donation sent.

Thanks to..
· everyone who supported the recent Book Fair.  The school received £2,841 as commission and this money has been allocated to class libraries.
· to P1/P2 parents who volunteered to be involved in a focus group to give their views about different aspects of the school.  I have now arranged dates and times with these parents but would welcome any other parents who are available.  
Thanks from..
· Mission Aviation Fellowship (MAF) sent a letter of thanks to the school.  This was for the cheque for £206.28 presented to MAF at a recent assembly in school.  This money was the collection from December’s Nativity in school.  Kevin Simpson, Head of MAF in Scotland, gave a presentation to pupils informing them of the work MAF do in many different parts of the world, flying in to aid people in dangerous situations.
P6/P7 Focus Group

Attached to this newsletter there is a sheet to complete for P6/P7 parents who would like to be involved in a P6/P7 Parent Focus Group.  If you are interested, please complete the information and return to the school office by Monday, 28 January.  I will write to those parents who respond, to arrange a suitable date for a meeting.
The National Autistic Society, Scotland

The family programme, in partnership with East Renfrewshire Carers, would like to invite interested parents to one day parent seminars: Help!  Seminars provide information and advice to families of children affected by Austism (including Asperger Syndrome) up to and inclusive of 18 year old young people.
The seminars are as follows:

· Managing Anger



Monday, 28 January

· Sensory




Monday, 4 February

· Common Toileting Difficulties

Monday, 18 February

· Teen Life




Monday 25 February

For further details and to book a place at a seminar, contact Tanya Tennant at Tanya.tennant@nas.org,uk  or phone 0808 800 0075.  Seminars will be held in Eastwood House, Eastwood Park, Rouken Glen Road, Giffnock from 10am to 2.30pm.
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The PTA are now registered with www.easyfunding.org.uk which has the potential to raise money for the school.  All parents need to do, is register on the website and, if they order items online, simply go to the website via easyfundraising and a percentage of the total value of sales is awarded to the school.  Since setting this up early in the new school year, 12 people have registered and have raised £93.

Mid Term Holiday

School closes at the end of the day on Thursday, 7 February for pupils and reopens at 9am on Wednesday, 13 February 2013.  

Standardised Testing

In East Renfrewshire Council, Standardised Testing takes place each February in Reading and Mathematics for P3, P5 and P7 pupils.  This year it will take place in the period from 4 February to 22 February.  This is a time when children definitely benefit from early bedtimes and a calm start to the day.  We do not put pressure on the children but we want them to achieve their best results.  Results of these tests are shared with parents and next year’s teacher in primary and secondary school.

Head Teacher News

I have notified East Renfrewshire of my retirement as Head Teacher of Mearns Primary School with effect from August 2013.  The process to appoint a replacement Head Teacher is about to start.  Members of the Parent Council will be involved in this process and Mark McFadyen, Chair of the Parent Council, and I will keep parents informed of progress.

Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

Tel: 0141 570 7220

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns

Parent Focus Groups

I would be interested in contributing to a Parent Focus Group for P6 / P7 

Child’s Name



………………………………………………………….

Child’s Class



…………………………………………………………..

Parent’s Name



…………………………………………………………….

I will collate responses and contact parents to arrange a suitable date and time.

Thank you.







